## COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

April 25, 2018

TO:

Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairperson, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:

Chief Judge Maxine Aldridge White

**SUBJECT:** 

Request for authorization for the Chief Judge to extend the MacArthur Safety and Justice Challenge Phase II Implementation Grant through December 2019 - Action Item

## **BACKGROUND**

On April 13, 2016 Milwaukee County received from the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation a funding award notice for the Safety and Justice Challenge Phase II Implementation grant in the amount of \$2,000,000. The award period was from May 1, 2016 to April 30, 2018. Due to County and State review processes and responsible grant strategy planning meetings the funds have not all been spent down. Milwaukee submitted a revised budget and spend down plan to the MacArthur Foundation and the no cost extension for the Phase II Implementation grant was approved by the Foundation. The new end date for the Phase II Implementation grant is expected to be December 31, 2019.

## RECOMMENDATION

The Chief Judge recommends that the amendment of the no cost extension for the MacArthur Safety and Justice Challenge Phase II Implementation grant be authorized.

Prepared by: Stephanie Garbo, Judicial Operations Manager

Approved by:

Chief Judge Maxine Aldridge White

First Judicial District

Cc:

Supervisor James Schmitt, Chairperson, Committee on Finance and Audit

Chris Abele, County Executive

Scott B. Manske, Comptroller

Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive

Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, Department of Administrative Services

Steve Cady, Research and Policy Director, Research Services Division, Office of the

Comptroller

Erica Hayden, Research and Policy Analyst, Research Services Division, Office of the Comptroller

Janelle Jensen, Legislative Services Division Manager, Office of the County Clerk